l Texas Department of Transportation

DEWITT C. GREER STATE HIGHWAY BLDG. » 125 E. 11TH STREET « AUSTIN, TEXAS 78701-2483 » (512) 463-8585
December 10, 2008

To All Shortlisted Proposers:

This letter and the attachments and other documents listed below constitute Addendum 7 to the
Request for Proposals (RFP) for the DFW Connector Project (the Project) issued by the Texas
Department of Transportation (TxDOT).

Pursuant to Section 5.8 of the Instructions to Proposers (ITP), TxDOT is requesting submission
of Proposal Revisions and Best and Final Offers (collectively, BAFOs). The BAFO Due Date is
January 12, 2009. Your BAFO must be delivered to the address set forth in Section 4.1.7 of the
ITP no later than 12 p.m. CST on that date.

Addendum 7 is composed of the attachments to this letter and other documents listed below.
Attachment A — Revisions to the ITP Documents

Attachment B — Revisions to the CDA Documents (other than Book 2)

Attachment C — Revisions to the CMA Documents (other than the Maintenance Specification)
Revised Book 2, including Attachments

Revised Maintenance Specification

Pursuant to Section 2.3 of the ITP, Proposers are advised that TxDOT does not commit to
responding to any comments or questions that may be submitted regarding this Addendum 7.
If, for any reason, revisions are made to any of the Addendum 7 documents, all Proposers will
be informed by issuance of an additional addendum. As always, TxDOT expects that each
Proposer will inform TxDOT of any changes necessary to correct errors in the RFP documents,
including the Addendum 7 documents.

TxDOT looks forward to receiving your BAFO and to continued cooperation with shortlisted
Proposers during the course of this procurement.

Sincerely, '
ég.,ﬂé.

Sam Swan, P.E.
Project Manager, DFW Connector Project
Texas Department of Transportation



